SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 15th September 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs C Osborne (Mayor), N Aldis, M Bartlett, D Broughton, D Gale, P Jones, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman and Mrs S Sutton 
Also present were Mr Steve Hall, Mr Nick Chapman and Mr P Lingwood from Beds County Council, PC Lee Prutton and Mr A Shepherd.
1.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Blaine, Smith and White.







(68/08)

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members (69/08)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
There were none.
 (b) Personal Interests 
Cllr Gale, Agenda item 8 (c) 6 regarding Sandy Cricket Club and item 10 (10)request from Royal British Legion as a member of the RBL.
Cllr Pettitt, Agenda item 8 (c) 6 regarding Sandy Cricket Club and item 10 (10)request from Royal British Legion as a member of the RBL.
Cllr Osborne, Agenda item 10(10) Request from Royal British Legion, as a member of the RBL.
Cllr D Sharman, Agenda item 10(10) Request from Royal British Legion, as a member of the RBL
3. High Street Traffic Calming and Cycling Provision
(70/08)
Mr Steve Hall, Mr Nick Chapman and Mr Patrick Lingwood from Beds CC tabled plans for the proposed traffic calming measures for Sandy High Street. These are intended to encourage and improve safety for pedestrians and cyclists on this major route through the town.

A 20mph speed limit would be imposed from the main roundabout to the station bridge, an additional pedestrian crossing will be constructed at the junction of Ivel Road and there will be a number of raised traffic “tables” along the length of the High Street.


Resolved: That Sandy Town Council supports the scheme of traffic calming measures proposed for the High Street as tabled.

3. High Street Traffic Calming and Cycling Provision
(70/08) (Cont)

Mr Chapman then went on to outline the statutory process by which the scheme would be publicised.  It was hoped that this could be completed by the end of November and the scheme in place by the end of the financial year.

Resolved: That Sandy Town Council displays the plans of the scheme at its October surgery.
4. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy 
(71/08)

PC Prutton told Members that as soon as he had been supplied with a secure computer he would be able to use the Committee Room as a base.
He tabled the latest crime figures for Sandy and answered questions on them and a number of other issues.
5. Casual Vacancy on Sandy Town Council

(72/08)

The details of the applicant for co-option to the Town Council were received and considered.  The candidate gave a short presentation about himself to Council.  Voting then took place in accordance with Local Government Act 1972 Sch 12 para 39. 
Resolved: That Mr John Anthony Shepherd be appointed to fill the casual vacancy on Fallowfield Ward.

6. Oral questions from electors 






(73/08)


There were none.

6 (a). Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council



  
(74/08)
There were a number of letters, which had been received from near neighbours of 2 Girtford Crescent (Planning Application 08/01655/FULL). These were summarised by the Clerk.
(See list attached)
7.  Mayoral communications  






(74/08) 
5.8.08             Supported by the Mayoress, attended the funeral of 
                      Dunstable Town Councillor Peter Boatwright (previous     

                      Mayor and last year’s Mayor’s Consort) at the Priory    

                      Church of St. Peter, Dunstable.

16.8.08           With the Mayoress, attended the launch of the Sandy 
                      Community Raffle at Gabriels, in aid of Sandy Youth 
                      Club and our armed services in Afghanistan.

7.  Mayoral communications  


(74/08) (cont)

16.8.08           Visited a successful Sandy Show at Sandye Place
                      School.

17.8.08           Attended, with the Mayoress, the Bedfordshire Police
                      Volunteer Cadets Passing Out Parade at Police HQ, 
                      Kempston.

21.8.08           Supported by the Mayoress together with other 
                      Councillors and spouses, attended the funeral of ex- 
                      Sandy Town Councillor Max McMurdo at St.Swithun’s
                      Church.

2.9.08             Welcomed and opened the RSVP Gathering 2008 at the
                      Robinson Executive Suite, Wyboston Lakes.  This
                      biennial gathering is attended by circa 130 volunteers
                      organisers and staff from England, Wales and Scotland.

5.9.08             With the Mayoress, attended the University of 
                      Bedfordshire’s Civic Degree Ceremony at St. Mary’s
                      Parish Church, Luton preceded by a Civic Luncheon in
                      the Town Hall, Luton.

6.9.08            Supported by the Mayoress, attended the Mayor of
                     Dunstable’s Charity Barbecue Evening.

DEPUTY MAYOR 

17.8.08      Attended the Sandy Show and presented the Sandy  

                      Enhancement Group Awards.
The Mayor informed Members that he was hosting an evening at the China Express on Wednesday November 12th 2008.
8.  Minutes and Reports 







(75/08)
To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

(a) Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 4th August 2008.
Resolved: That the minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and signed as a correct record.


8.  Minutes and Reports 



(75/08) (Cont)
(b) Meeting of Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 11th August 2008.
Resolved: That the minutes, with the following amendments, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record:

The list of those in attendance should include two electors.

Item 6 – the word “objection” should be changed to “action”
Item 12 – paragraphs d, f and g should be recommendations, all other paragraphs are resolved items.

Item 13 – should be a resolved action.

Item 15 - should be a resolved action.

Recommendations:

12.Open Spaces Sub-Committee

(P40/08)

Resolved: (a)That the trees in Bedford Road Recreation Ground alongside Albion Court be pruned at a cost of £2,275. To be paid from the Interest on Capital Account.

(b) That the brick storage at Bedford Road Recreation Ground be removed at a cost of £1,050.  To be paid from the Interest on Capital Account.

(c) That the concrete cricket wicket and two old picnic bench bases at Bedford Road Recreation Ground be removed at a cost of £280. To be paid from the Interest on Capital Account.


(c)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 1st September2008.
Resolved: That the minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.

Recommendations:
 
6. Rent for Cricket Pavilion 2008 season
 (F22/08)


Resolved: That the £220 rent owed by Sandy Cricket Club for the use of the pavilion at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground for the 2008 season be waived in recognition of the lack of facilities made available to the club.

 9. Reports from Representatives 





(76/08)
Cllr Gale reported on the last meeting of the Twinning Association which had been poorly attended.  The Chairman, Mr Hill had announced his intention not to stand for office again and there were two resignations from the Committee.
The previously reported meeting with the Mayor and Council of Malaunay was to take place over the weekend of 14th, 15th and 16th November, with that Council being asked to set the agenda. The Sandy representatives at the meeting would be Cllr White, Mr Hill, Mr and Mrs Dorricot and Mr Wicks.

Cllr D Sharman reported that he had attended a recent meeting of Sandy Charities at which a number of grants had been disbursed.

10.  Clerk’s Report 








(77/08)
The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

1.  Accounts 01.04.08 to 31.08.08 
Resolved: That the lists of receipts and payments for July and August 2008, which had been on display prior to the meeting, be received and approved.

2. Central Bedfordshire Questionnaire
The Clerk read a response to the questionnaire which had been sent by Leighton Linslade Town Council.

Resolved: That the following answers should be sent to the three outstanding questions regarding the Community Network Model:

Q4.  That Sandy Town Council is happy with the proposed Model.
Q5.  That Sandy Town Council would like both member and officer representation on the LSP.

Q6.  No comment.

3. Library provision

The Clerk read a message received from Barry George, Head of Library Services at Bedfordshire County Council in which he stated that it would be too expensive to rent an empty shop in Sandy for the duration of the library refurbishment.
Members were not happy with this response and considered that there should be a greater effort to find a solution to the problem.


10.  Clerk’s Report 




(77/08) (Cont)
Resolved: (a)That the Clerk be requested to write to Beds CC urging in the strongest possible terms that the library be found a temporary home in the town.  Failing that the mobile library should visit, perhaps on a Saturday, at least once a week to provide some form of service.

(b) That the Clerk be requested to write and inform Mr George that the Town Council would be happy to accommodate, at no charge, a drop-box for returned books and/or a desk for the ordering of books.
4. Town Plan Meeting

Seven Members indicated their intention to be present at the Town Plan Meeting on 16th September 2008.
Resolved:  That the item be noted.
5. Sandy Community Safety Forum

Resolved: That the date of the Sandy Community Safety Forum Meeting, 24th September 2008 be noted.
6. Confident Communities Fund – Vehicle Activated Sign

Resolved: That the fact that the VAS has been approved for installation be noted and that Mr Chapman be notified so that the works can be carried out in conjunction with the traffic calming scheme.
7. Playrangers
Resolved: That permission be granted for Mid Beds Playrangers to use the area around the children’s play area on Beeston Green on Wednesday 29th October between 10.00am and noon.
8. Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project

The Clerk reported that Anglian Water had connected the mains supply the previous Friday.  The engineers would be on site to connect the supply in the building shortly.  There were a number of outstanding issues that she was dealing with.  It was now anticipated that handover would take place on Monday 2 2nd September 2008.

Resolved:  That the item be noted.

9. Ivel Road Footbridge

Members considered that the message from Beds CC was not clear.

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to clarify the timings of closure of the public footpath and circulate Members by means of the bulletin. 
10.  Clerk’s Report 




(77/08) (Cont)
10.  Request from Royal British Legion
Resolved: (a)That a grant of £200 be made to the Royal British Legion for costs associated with the forthcoming visit to Sandy of the Malaunay veterans.

(b) That the money be found from the contingency funds.

(c) That the Council in accordance with its powers under sections 137 and 139 of the Local Government Act 1972, should incur the preceding expenditure which, in the opinion of the Council, is in the interests of the area or its inhabitants and will benefit them in a manner commensurate with the expenditure.
11. Bedfordshire Highways 5 Year Programme 2009 -2014

Resolved: (a) That the Clerk be requested to write to Bedfordshire Highways asking that the re-surfacing of St Neots Road be brought forward in the schedule, otherwise Council accepts the draft proposals.

(b) That a survey of road conditions be completed by Members by the end of the calendar year.
12. Confident Communities Fund

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to ascertain if some of the £14,500 remaining in the fund could be spent on trimming trees which are obscuring street lights, creating dangerous dark patches.

(b) That the Clerk be requested to obtain figures for the improvement of CCTV provision in Bedford Road Recreation Ground.

(c) That the issue of CCTV be discussed at a forthcoming meeting of Council.

11.  Oral questions from Electors 





(78/08)

There were none.

12.  Press Release. 








(79/08)
Resolved: (a)That a press release be issued regarding the co-option of Cllr Shepherd on to the Council.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	29/8/08

101/08


	08/01655/FULL

Mr A Fielding

2 Girtford Crescent

Sandy

SG19 1HR
	Full application for Single storey front extension, relocation of garage to front and two storey extension to rear of 2 Girtford Crescent, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 1,3,37,39,and 40 Girtford Crescent, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: Object

a)Overdevelop-ment of site

b) Loss of amenity (overlooking) to near neighbours

c) Inadequate provision for car parking

d) The development is overbearing and not in keeping with the street scene.


	Town Council

15/9/08

16/9/08
	

	29/8/08

102/08


	08/01529/TPO

Mr M Bond

8 Greens Close

Sandy

SG19 1AD
	TPO: 25 – 30% reduction in crown of Oak tree and removal of deadwood and shortening of crown of Horse Chestnut at 8 Greens Close, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 7 Greens Close and 12 St Neots Road Sandy notified.
	Resolved: No objections
	Town Council

15/9/08

16/9/08
	

	1/9/08

103/08


	08/01564/SE73

Mrs Hetherington

11 Brickhill Road

Sandy

SG19 1JH


	Removal of Condition: 5 from planning permission 08/00979/FULL; relating to the fitting of obscured glass in the ground floor conservatory window at 11 Brickhill Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 10 and 12 Brickhill Road, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: Object

Loss of amenity to near neighbour 
	Town Council

15/9/08

16/9/08
	


9

